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Tena koe  

On 17 January 2022, you emailed the Ministry of Social Development (the 
Ministry) requesting, under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act), the 
following information regarding emergency housing in Northland: 

• If work has not started on my request thus far, am I able to tweak my

request and add the fourth quarter of 2021 as well please and how

that compares with the whole of 2020?

On 17 January 2022, the Ministry contacted you to advise that this request 
would be treated as a new Official Information Act request. 

Demand for housing across New Zealand is growing and more people are 
experiencing a severe and immediate need. This demand is generated by a 
shortage of affordable housing driving up house prices and rents. People on 
low incomes are most affected by rising housing costs and many seek 
financial help through the Ministry. The on-going COVID-19 pandemic has 
also contributed to increased demand for temporary housing where people 
have been unable to remain in or return to their usual residence. 

The Emergency Housing Special Needs Grant (EH SNG) is available to people 
who cannot remain in their usual place of residence, if any, and do not have 
access to other accommodation which is adequate for them or their family's 
needs. The Ministry pays EH SNGs directly to the accommodation supplier 
and assistance is generally granted for up to seven nights but can be 
extended dependant on individual circumstances. 

After these seven nights Work and Income arrange another appointment with 
the client to discuss their housing situation and if another grant is required. 
The Ministry works hard to support people in emergency housing to secure a 

long-term housing solution, either through public housing and private rental 
accommodation. Other options including transitional housing can also be 










